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Dear Mr. St. Laurent: 

Thank you for contacting me about the issue of empty-seat voting. 

I am opposed to empty seat voting. The current Assembly rules prohibit empty-seat 
voting, stating that members must be within the bar of the Assembly chamber in order to have 
their vote recorded. I, personally, have always followed that rule, and am usually in my seat 
both during fast roll calls and slow roll call votes. 

It has become apparent to me through the recent discussions that some members have 
abused this rule, leaving the chamber area to go to their offices in the adjoining building or e\wn 
to leave the legislative complex entirely. In our recent caucus meetings on reform issues, I urged 
that this rule be strictly enforced, as it should be. As part of the Steering Committee's current 
overhaul of the rules, I expect that we will be adopting a new rule on this matter that will clarify 
and strengthen this current requirement. 

Again, thank you for contacting me on this important issue. Please fell free to contact me 
again on this issue or any other matter of state concern. 

BSL/scp 

ALBANY OFFICE Room 821, Legislative Office Building, Albany, New York 12248, (518) 455-5444 
DISTRICT OFFICE 106 East Court Street, Ithaca, New York 14850, (607) 277-8030 

, 


